
  

 
Sons of The American Legion 

Detachment of Indiana 
58th Detachment Convention 

Indianapolis, IN 
July 9-10, 2022 

 
Commander Dennis Budd opened the meeting at 8:03 AM with a right-hand salute to the flag of our 
nation. Chaplain Jeff Gresley said an opening prayer. Northern Vice Commander Paul Rush and 
Southern Vice Commander Mike Tolley placed the POW/MIA Flag on the empty chair. The Blue 
Star Banner was displayed. Southern Vice Commander David Miller led the Pledge of Allegiance 
and the Preamble to the Constitution of the Sons of The American Legion. 
 
Commander Budd asked for a roll call of Officers and Squadrons.  Acting Adjutant Raymond Giehll, 
Jr. made a roll call which showed the following. 
 
Commander:    Dennis Budd 
Northern Vice Commander:  Paul Rush 
Northern Vice Commander:  Greg Wagner  (EX) 
Southern Vice Commander:  Mike Tolley 
Southern Vice Commander:  David Miller 
 
 
Past Detachment Commanders: 
David Stephens     Larry Paulus   Donald Stephens 
James Arter, Sr.    Raymond Giehll, Jr  Terry Slagle     
David Brown     Richard Pfeiffer  Mark Tansel  
Michael Pipher    Steven Tansel   David Hanson 
Greg Spaulding    Kirk Rewerts   Chris Carlton  
Joe Schultis     Dewey Long   Doug Heiser 
Jimmy Martin 
 
Squadrons represented: 
1, 2, 9, 18, 19, 20, 27, 28, 31, 34, 49, 56, 65, 72, 79, 80, 82, 88, 95, 97, 98, 100, 104, 124, 145, 154, 
160, 196, 200, 204, 216, 223, 230, 233, 241, 243, 249, 260, 265, 276, 303, 308, 321, 330, 331, 337, 
341, 351, 363, 377, 423, 434, 451, 463, 495, 500, 502 
    
Commander Budd declared the 2022 Detachment Convention convened. 
 
Commander Budd asked for a reading of the Convention Call. 
Acting Adjutant Giehll, Jr read the Convention Call. 
 



  

Commander Budd called for the reading of the previous Convention Minutes. Squadron 104 made a 
motion to accept the Convention minutes as emailed, 2nd Squadron 216. Motion passed. 
 
Commander Budd called on Distinguished Guest Chairman David Stephens for the introduction of 
guests. Chairman Stephens introduced the following: 
Squadron Commanders 
David Stephens, Past National Commander 
Robert Worrell, Past National Commander (Not in attendance) 
Raymond Giehll, Jr., Past National Commander 
Chris Carlton, Candidate for SAL National Commander 
James Arter, Past National Vice Commander 
Greg Spaulding, NEC 
David Hanson, Alternate NEC 
Richard Pfeiffer, National Internal Affairs Commission Member 
Doug Heiser, National Public Media & Communications Commission Member 

 
Commander Budd called on Judge Advocate Richard Pfeiffer to explain the voting process. 
Judge Advocate Pfeiffer came forward and explained how the voting process would work. 
 
Commander Budd called for the first Credentials Committee report. 
Chairman Richard Pfeiffer reported that were 53 Squadrons registered with 448 delegate votes, not 
including the At-Large delegate votes. 
Judge Advocate Pfeiffer said that squadrons who were late turning in the Delegate Certification, if 
seated, would only receive the vote for their charter and any At-Large votes. 
Squadron 65 made a motion to seat the late Certified Squadrons, 2nd Squadron 28. Motion passed. 
 
Commander Budd called for Committee reports minus the awards. 
 
Chairman Charles Gemlich said the wreath laying at the Medal of Honor Memorial went great. 
Chairman Gemlich thanked Chaplain Jeff Gresley. Chairman Gemlich said that Past Detachment 
Commander Chris Carton gave an exceptionally good speech. 
 
Americanism: 
Chairman David Miller came forward. 
Chairman Miller asked for any Committee reports. 
 
Golf Chairman David Hanson came forward and read the summary of the 1st Glenn Nagel Memorial 
Detachment Golf Tournament: 
David Hanson came forward and gave a report on the Detachment Golf Tournament: 
Income: 
Golfers:   $7680 
Sponsors:   $1200 
Skins:    $540 
Total:    $9420 
 
Expenses: 



  

Cascades Golf Course: $5120 
1st-5th Place:   $1110 
Hole Prizes:   $720 
Stamps:   $17.98 
Skins:    $540 
Total:    $7507.98 
 
Total Tournament:  $1912.02 
SAL 18 Donation:  $1610 
Total Profit of Tournament: $3522.02 
 
Chairman Hanson said Jo Nagel came to the tournament and the Detachment presented her a plaque 
for the 1st Glenn Nagel Memorial Detachment Golf Tournament.  
Chairman Hanson said there were 32 teams. Chairman Hanson said Bloomington Squadron 18 did 
great job and there was lots of positive feedback. 
 
Chairman Miller gave the Americanism totals: 
Total Money:   $182,825 
Total Hours:   38586 
Total Money & Hours: $1,340,405 
 
Children & Youth: 
Chairman Jay Huffman came forward. 
Chairman Huffman asked for any Committee reports. 
 
Chairman Huffman gave the Children & Youth totals: 
Total Money:   $67,309 
Total Hours:   6036 
Total Money & Hours: $248,389 
 
Internal Affairs: 
Chairman William Barnett came forward. 
Chairman Barnett asked for any Committee reports. 
. 
Campout Chairman David Miller said the Campout at Jonesboro went well. We need more American 
Legion Family members to attend the Campout. 
 
Legislative: 
Legislative Chairman David Miller read the legislative priorities for the American Legion. 
 
Chairman Barnett gave the Internal Affairs totals: 
Total Money:   $232,351 
Total Hours:   50065 
Total Money & Hours: $1,734,301 
 



  

Squadron 249 made a motion to accept the Internal Affairs Committee report, 2nd Squadron 28. 
Motion passed. 
 
David Stephens introduced Major General L. Kip Clark. 
Jeff Gresley came forward and read General Clark’s bio. 
 
General Clark addressed the Convention. General Clark thanked Garry Miller and Lonnie Boyce of 
Post 2 American Legion Family for the invitation to speak. General Clark is a member of American 
Legion Post 2. General Clark thanked the Sons of The American Legion and organizations like us for 
the help they provided his family and other military families throughout his career. General Clark 
talked about his 37 years in the Air National Guard as a timeline to what happened in America during 
that time. General Clark said he has great confidence in our young military. 
 
Commander Budd made General Clark a Distinguished Guest of the Convention. 
 
Commander Budd introduced Leading Candidate for Indiana American Legion Department 
Commander Jim Daube. 
Candidate Jim Daube came forward and addressed the Convention. Candidate Daube said it is 
American Legion Family first for him and he is a Dual Member. 
 
Commander Budd made Jim Daube a Distinguished Guest of the Convention. 
 
Commander Budd introduced State ALR Director Jeff Everman. 
 
State ALR Director Jeff Everman came forward and addressed the Convention. Jeff is a proud SAL 
Member. Jeff said ALR members gave $503,000 and 21155 hours to veterans, the community and 
Post homes in 2021. Jeff said the ALR is producing a new officers guide for ALR Chapters 
 
Commander Budd made State ALR Director Jeff Everman a Distinguished Guest of the Convention. 
 
Rehabilitation: 
Chairman Andy Byers came forward. 
 
Chairman Byers read the IVH bingo dates set for 2022-2023 as follows: 
10/15/2022, 12/10/2022, 2/11/2023. Set up 12-12:30, bingo 1:30-3:30. 
 
Chairman Byers gave the VE&E totals: 
Total Money:   $53,644 
Total Hours:   21366 
Total Money & Hours: $117,724 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Chairman Byers gave the Rehabilitation totals: 
Total Money:   $164,400 
Total Hours:   67450 
Total Money & Hours: $501,284 
 
Finance & Budget: 
Chairman Raymond Giehll, Jr came forward. Chairman Giehll, Jr said the budget for 2022-2023 has 
already been set. Chairman Giehll reminded the 2021-2022 officers are paid to attend the Post DEC 
meeting.  
Squadron 495 made a motion to accept the Finance & Budget report, 2nd Squadron 28. Motion passed. 
 
Resolutions: 
Chairman Greg Spaulding came forward.  
Chairman Spaulding read a resolution for Steve Defeo for SAL National Historian for 2022-2023. 
Squadron 241 made a motion to accept the resolution, 2nd Squadron 97. Motion passed. 
Chairman Spaulding read a resolution for David Miller for SAL National Commander’s Aide for 
2022-2023. 
Squadron 241 made a motion to accept the resolution, 2nd Squadron 249. Motion passed. 
Chairman Spaulding read a resolution for Greg Wagner for SAL National Sgt.-at-Arms for 2022-
2023. 
Squadron 241 made a motion to accept the resolution, 2nd Squadron 28. Motion passed. 
Chairman Spaulding read a resolution for Raymond Giehll, III for SAL National Sgt.-at-Arms for 
2022-2023. 
Squadron 241 made a motion to accept the resolution, 2nd Squadron 495. Motion passed. 
Chairman Spaulding read a resolution making a change to the Detachment Constitution & Bylaws. 
Squadron 241 made a motion to accept the resolution, 2nd Squadron 97. Motion passed. 
(See attached) 
Squadron 241 made a motion to accept the Resolution Committee report, 2nd Squadron 28. Motion 
passed. 
 
Membership: 
Membership Chairman Andy Byers came forward. 
Chairman Byers with the assistance of Commander Budd handed out the Membership Awards. 
 
FIRST SQUADRON TO REACH GOAL  
CATEGORY 1 – Squadron 467 Hamilton 4th District  
CATEGORY 2 – Squadron 117 Pendleton 5th District  
CATEGORY 3 – Squadron 321 Yorktown 10th District 
CATEGORY 4 – Squadron 235 Milan 9th District  
CATEGORY 5 – Squadron 11 Lafayette 2nd District 
 
SQUADRON WITH HIGHEST PERCENTAGE OVER GOAL  
CATEGORY 1 – Squadron 53 Louis Monroe District 5  
CATEGORY 2 – Squadron 34 Indianapolis District 11 
CATEGORY 3 – Squadron 204 Columbus District 9 
CATEGORY 4 – Squadron 2 Brazil District 7 



  

CATEGORY 5 – Squadron 18 Bloomington District 7 
SQUADRON WITH MOST CARDS OVER GOAL  
CATEGORY 1 – Squadron 170 Chesterton 2nd District 
CATEGORY 2 – Squadron 148 Fort Wayne 4th District 
CATEGORY 3 – Squadron 79 Zionsville 6th District 
CATEGORY 4 – Squadron 47 Fort Wayne 4th District  
CATEGORY 5 – Squadron 9 Madison 9th District 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 11TH DISTRICT FOR THE HIGHEST PERCENTAGE IN THE 

DETACHMENT  
 

11TH DISTRICT COMMANDER RICK MASTERS AND MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN JAMES 
NAYLOR TO RECEIVE A SATIN JACKET 

 
Target # 10 
 No district over 90%. 
Highest retention was the 2nd district at 87.11% $50.00 check. 
 
Target #11 
No district over 100%. 
Highest retention was the 2nd district at 90.57% $50.00 check. 
 
Target #12 
Every district had at least one squadron over 106% so every district gets a a $50.00 check. 
Highest retention was the 2nd district at 92.66% $50.00 check. 
 
Chairman Byers had the final Squadron drawing for $1000 and it went to Squadron 420 
Monroeville in the 4th District. 
 
Squadron 72 made a motion to accept the Membership report, 2nd Squadron 200. Motion passed. 
 
Department Commander Mark Gullion, NEC Ed Trice & Alt. NEC Kenny Cooper came forward to 
address the Convention. 
 
Commander Gullion addressed the Convention thanking the Sons of The American Legion for all 
they do for the Department. Commander Gullion said that the upcoming year for Indiana would be 
great with Chris Carlton as National SAL Commander. Vickie Koutz as National Auxiliary President 
and Ken Hylton as National American Legion Vice Commander. Commander Gullion said that he is 
a Dual Member.  
Commander Budd presented Commander Mark Gullion with an Appreciation Plaque. 
 
NEC Ed Trice addressed the Convention bringing greetings from American Legion National 
Commander Paul Dillard. NEC Trice said he is a 22-year member for the Sons of The American 
Legion. 
 



  

Alt. NEC Kenny Cooper addressed the Convention thanking the Sons of The American Legion for 
all that they do. 
 
Commander Budd made Department Commander Mark Gullion, NEC Ed Trice & Alt. NEC Kenny 
Cooper all Distinguished Guest of the Convention. 
 
Squadron 495 made a motion to suspend the normal order of business for the purpose of nominations, 
2nd Squadron 260. Motion passed. 
 
Acting Adjutant Giehll, Jr. read the roll for nominations: 
 
Sgt.-at-Arms 
Squadron 1 yields to Squadron 200  
Squadron 200 nominated Brian Englert   
Squadron 27 2nd Brian Englert 
 
Finance Officer 
Squadron 97 yields to Squadron 495 
Squadron 495 nominated Doug Heiser 
Squadron 98 2nd Doug Heiser 
 
Northern Vice Commander 
Squadron 31 nominated Tom Nedele  
Squadron 49 2nd Tom Nedele 
Squadron 241 nominated Tom Potts 
Squadron 243 2nd Tom Potts. 
 
Southern Vice Commander 
Squadron 1 yields to Squadron 216 
Squadron 216 nominated Brian Gilbert 
Squadron 2 2nd Brian Gilbert 
Squadron 72 yields to Squadron 341 
Squadron 341 nominated Mike Tolley  
Squadron 79 2nd Mike Tolley 
 
Commander 
Squadron 1 yields to Squadron 28 
Squadron 28 nominated Charles Gemlich 
Squadron 2 2nd Charles Gemlich 
 
Squadron 495 made a motion to return to the normal order of business, 2nd Squadron 104. Motion 
passed. 
 
Old Business: 
 Commander Budd gave out plaques for donations to the Brain Injury Association to the 4th District 
& Squadrons 492, 94, 216, 200. 



  

 
PDC David Hanson said a corrected plaque had been made to give to Jo Nagel. 
 
PDC Jimmy Martin presented the Top District Jackets for 2020-2021 to 10th District Commander 
Dave Brown and 10th District Membership Chairman David Mummert. 
 
PDC Jimmy Martin has a plaque for Jeff Coulter’s family and will get it presented to Jeff ‘s family. 
 
Paul Norton, 510, said he had been giving left over 2022 whited out as temporary membership cards. 
 
New Business: 
 
Walter Moore said the 11th District SAL will be having a bowling tournament on Saturdays in 
November at All Star Bowl in Indianapolis. See Walter for more information. 
 
Sick Call & Relief: None 
  
Good of The SAL: 
Commander Budd asked for any donations: 
Squadron 230 $250 Brain Injury Association  
Squadron 28 $500 CWF 
9th District $115 Brain Injury Association 
Squadron 44 $32.07 CWF 
8th District $200 Brain Injury Association 
 
Commander Budd recessed the Convention at 11:17 am. 
 
Commander Budd reconvened the Convention at 12:31 pm. 
 
Acting Adjutant Raymond Giehll, Jr made a roll call which showed the following. 
 
Commander:    Dennis Budd 
Northern Vice Commander:  Paul Rush 
Northern Vice Commander:  Greg Wagner  (EX) 
Southern Vice Commander:  Mike Tolley 
Southern Vice Commander:  David Miller 
 
Past Detachment Commanders: 
David Stephens     Larry Paulus   Donald Stephens 
James Arter, Sr.    Raymond Giehll, Jr  Terry Slagle 
Charles Newman       David Brown   Richard Pfeiffer 
Mark Tansel     Michael Pipher   Steven Tansel  
David Hanson     Greg Spaulding  Kirk Rewerts  
Chris Carlton      Joe Schultis   Dewey Long  
Doug Heiser     Jimmy Martin 
Squadrons represented: 



  

1, 2, 9, 18, 19, 20, 27, 28, 31, 34, 49, 56, 65, 72, 79, 80, 82, 88, 95, 97, 98, 100, 104, 124, 145, 154, 
160, 196, 200, 204, 216, 223, 230, 233, 241, 243, 249, 260, 265, 276, 303, 308, 321, 330, 331, 337, 
341, 351, 363, 377, 423, 434, 451, 463, 495, 500, 502 
    
Commander Budd declared the 2022 Detachment Convention reconvened. 
 
Squadron 154 made a motion to suspend the normal order of business for 2nd nominations, 2nd 
Squadron 28. Motion passed. 
 
Nominations were read for Finance Officer. There were no new nominations for Finance Officer. 
 
Squadron 495 made a motion that nominations be closed and return to normal order of business, 2nd 
Squadron 104. Motion passed. 
 
Commander Budd called for a final Credentials Committee report. 
 
Chairman Richard Pfeiffer said there were 49 Squadrons registered and 484 delegates registered. 
Chairman Pfeiffer said there 21 At Large delegates. 
Squadron 423 made a motion to accept the final Credentials Committee report, 2nd Squadron 98. 
Motion passed. 
 
Squadron 495 made a motion to suspend the normal order of business for the purpose of elections, 
2nd Squadron 97. Motion passed. 
 
Squadron 216 made a motion for the Adjutant to cast one majority ballot for all the unopposed offices, 
2nd Squadron 216. Motion passed. 
 
Acting Adjutant Giehll, Jr cast one majority ballot for the following unopposed offices: 
Sgt.-at-Arms:   Brian Englert 
Finance Officer:  Doug Heiser 
Northern Vice Commanders: Tom Nedele & Tom Potts 
Southern Vice Commanders: Brian Gilbert & Mike Tolley 
Commander:   Charles Gemlich  
 
Department President Roseanne Dzieglowicz, National President Kathy Daudistel & National Vice 
President Vickie Koutz came forward. 
 
Department President Roseanne Dzieglowicz addressed the Convention thanking the SAL and 
Commander Budd for all they did this past year. 
Commander Budd presented President Roseanne Dzieglowicz with an Appreciation Plaque.  
 
National Vice President Vickie Koutz addressed the Convention saying she hoped to see everyone at 
the National Convention in Milwaukee. 
  
National President Kathy Daudistel addressed the Convention. President Daudistel thanked the SAL. 



  

Commander Budd made Department President Roseanne Dzieglowicz, National President Kathy 
Daudistel & National Vice President Vickie Koutz Distinguished Guests of the convention. 
 
The PDCs brought newly elected Detachment Commander Charles Gemlich to the podium to be 
introduced. 
 
Newly elected Detachment Commander Charles Gemlich briefly addressed the Convention. 
 
Squadron 18 made a motion to return to the normal order of business, 2nd Squadron 241. Motion 
passed.  
 
Commander Budd called for all final Committee reports including awards. 
 
Children & Youth Committee:  
Chairman Jay Huffman came forward and presented the following Robert “Smurf” Rodeffer Children 
& Youth awards: 
1st Place: Squadron 27  37,500 Hours 
2nd Place: Squadron 241  25,500 Hours 
3rd Place: Squadron 1  21,000 Hours 
 
Squadron 95 made a motion to accept the final Children & Youth Committee report, 2nd Squadron 
97. Motion passed. 
 
Community Service Committee: 
Chairman Steve Brock came forward. Chairman Brock asked Janice Mort to come forward. Steve & 
Janice presented the following Norm Hubler Community Service awards: 
1st Place: Squadron 27  127,300 Hours 
2nd Place: Squadron 381  126,795 Hours 
3re Place: Squadron 104  76,150 Hours 
 
Squadron 216 made a motion to accept the final Community Service Committee report, 2nd Squadron 
363. Motion passed. 
 
Scholarship Committee: 
Chairman Jeff Gresley came forward and announced the winner of the Raymond Giehll, IV 
Scholarship: 
Clay Douglas, Squadron 200 
Clay will receive a $1500 scholarship.  
 
Squadron 495 made a motion to accept the Scholarship Committee report, 2nd Squadron 104. Motion 
passed. 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Rehabilitation Committee: 
Chairman Andy Byers came forward. Chairman Byers asked PNC David Stephens to come forward. 
Andy & David presented the following David P. Stephens Rehabilitation awards: 
1st Place: Squadron 492   164,400 Hours 
2nd Place: Squadron 169  7,450 Hours 
3rd Place:  Squadron 100  56,580 Hours 
 
Squadron 72 made a motion to accept the final Rehabilitation Committee report, 2nd Squadron 104. 
Motion passed. 
 
Americanism Committee: 
Chairman David Miller came forward and presented the George Evans, Jr Americanism awards: 
1st Place: Squadron 381   134,535 Hours 
2nd Place: Squadron 27  128,800 Hours 
3rd Place: Squadron 241  80,820 Hours 
 
Squadron 495 made a motion to accept the final Americanism Committee report, 2nd Squadron 98. 
Motion passed. 
 
Distinguished Service Award: 
Chairman Jimmy Martin presented the Gordon Rayburn Distinguished Service Award to Past 
Detachment Commander Dewey Long. 
 
Child Welfare Foundation: 
Chairman Mike Tolley came forward and present the first Detachment Damon J Bradtmueller Child 
Welfare Foundation awards to Squadrons 351, 242, 31 & 500. 
 
Squadron 341 made a motion to accept the Child Welfare Foundation Committee report, 2nd Squadron 
200. Motion passed. 
 
Squadron 216 made a motion to amend the Golf Committee report, 2nd Squadron 98. Motion passed. 
(Amended version now in the original report) 
 
Commander Budd turned the podium over to Southern Vice Commander David Miller. 
 
Acting Commander David Miller called on Commander Budd to give his final report. 
 
Commander Dennis Budd came forward and gave a very heartfelt final report, followed by a standing 
ovation. 
Squadron 154 made a motion to accept Commander Dennis Budd’s final report, 2nd Squadron 260. 
Motion passed. 
All present PDCs came forward and presented Commander Budd with his Past Commander’s lapel 
pin. 
 
Southern Vice Commander David Miller returned the podium to Commander Budd.  
 



  

Commander Budd passed out Certificates of Appreciation to his officers and chairman.  
 
Commander Budd read the total Donations and Hours for the year. 
Donations:   $586,483.00 
Total Hours:   240,654 
Total Hours & Donations: $3.942,103.00 
 
Terry Slagle asked how many CSR had been received. Over 200.  
 
Acting Adjutant Giehll, Jr made some announcements about the next morning. 
 
Commander Budd recessed the Convention at 2:24 pm. 
 
Commander Budd reconvened the Convention at 8:31 am on Sunday July 10, 2022 
 
Acting Adjutant Raymond Giehll, Jr made a roll call which showed the following. 
 
Commander:    Dennis Budd 
Northern Vice Commander:  Greg Wagner (EX) 
Northern Vice Commander:  Paul Rush 
Southern Vice Commander:  David Miller 
Southern Vice Commander:  Mike Tolley 
 
Past Detachment Commanders: 
David Stephens     Donald Stephens  James Arter, Sr. 
Raymond Giehll, Jr    Terry Slagle      David Brown 
Richard Pfeiffer    Mark Tansel   Steven Tansel  
David Hanson     Greg Spaulding  Kirk Rewerts 
Chris Carlton      Joe Schultis   Doug Heiser 
Jimmy Martin 
 
Squadrons represented: 
1, 2, 28, 31, 49, 56, 65, 72, 82, 95, 97, 100, 104, 124, 145, 154, 160, 172, 178, 200, 216, 223, 230, 
241, 249, 260, 276, 303, 330, 337, 341, 351, 363, 377, 423, 434, 463, 495, 500 
 
Squadron 260 made a motion to suspend the normal order of business for the purpose of the Memorial 
Service, 2nd Squadron 495. Motion passed. 
 
Detachment Chaplain Jeff Gresley conducted the Detachment Memorial Service. 
 
Squadron 260 made a motion to return to the normal order of business, 2nd Squadron 200. Motion 
passed.  
 
 
Commander Budd called for a 10-minute break for the installation team to set up. 
 



  
Commander Budd turned the podium over to the installation team led by Past American Legion 
National Commander Jim Koutz. PNC Koutz was assisted by Ron Byrley and Danny Rice. 
 
Installation Sgt-at-Arms Danny Rice assembled the newly elected Detachment Officers. 
 
PNC Jim Koutz gave the obligation to all the officers except the newly elected Commander. 
 
PNC Jim Koutz called newly elected Commander Charles Gemlich to the podium. PNC Koutz gave 
Commander Gemlich his obligation and presented him with his gavel. PNC Koutz congratulated 
Commander Gemlich.  
 
Installation Chaplain Ron Byrley offered a prayer. 
 
Commander Budd returned to the podium and presented Commander Gemlich with his Commander’s 
lapel pin. 
 
Commander Gemlich’s sister came forward and placed his Detachment Commander’s cap on him 
and placed his name badge. 
 
Newly installed Detachment Commander Charles Gemlich addressed the Convention talking about 
the upcoming year and his project, Operation Comfort Warrior. 
 
Old Business: 
None 
 
New Business: 
None 
 
Good of the Sons of The American Legion: 
 
David Miller said that 11th District Commander Rick Masters had moved to Florida. David read an 
email from Rick Masters thanking everyone. 
 
David Stephens said that Past Detachment Commander Mike Sheets had bladder cancer. 
 
ALR Director Jeff Everman came forward and presented a $1000.00 check for the Commander’s 
project.  
 
Acting Adjutant Giehll, Jr asked that someone from the District pick up the Certificates of 
Appreciation for those who were not here. 
 
Acting Adjutant Giehll, Jr said that the Post DEC will be 30 minutes after the close of the Convention. 
The Organizational meeting will follow the DEC. 
 
With no further business to come before the Convention Commander Budd called for a closing prayer. 
Chaplain Jeff Gresley gave the closing prayer. With a right-hand salute to the colors of our nation the 
Convention was closed at 9:24 am. 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 



  

 


